
School Uniforms 
  
The other day I was listening to one of our Student Government members talk our senior 
school students about school spirit and attending OSC. I was interested to hear him 
mention that the lack of a required school uniform was one of the OSC attributes he 
valued when considering the qualities of the various local International Schools in the 
TISSL group.  
 
I understand this is not a universal opinion among our parent community. School 
uniforms has been a topic of community debate on a regular basis over the years, and we 
never seem to find a comfortable resolution that meets everyoneôs points of view. At this 
point our approach has been to establish a dress code rather than a school uniform. We 
also designed a nice school polo shirt that is encouraged for use on sports trips and 
primary school field trips. 
 
With some trepidation at the idea of potentially re-opening the ñuniform debateò I thought 
perhaps you might find the following article interesting. Obviously, this particular study 
supports only one side of the topic, but since I happen to agree with that opinion I decided 
to offer it for consideration.  
 
  

School Uniforms: Do They Make Any Difference At All? 
 
University of Missouri researcher David Brunsma has spent a decade studying the impact of school uniforms 
and recently published a book on the subject (The School Uniform Movement and What It Tells Us About 
American Education: A Symbolic Crusade). His conclusion: uniforms have no impact on student behavior or 
achievement. In an interview with Teacher Magazine, Brunsma elaborated: 
 
            Å Schools are adopting uniform policies based on nothing more than anecdotal evidence. There is no 
solid research to support academic or behavioral benefits. 
 
            Å Brunsma thinks the original impetus for uniforms may have come in the 1980s when public school 
educators heard that Catholic schools were outperforming public schools and jumped to the conclusion that 
uniforms were an important factor in their success.  

Headôs corneré.. 
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            Å Since then, three factors have spurred the uniform juggernaut: (a) it strikes people as a common-
sensical, low-cost reform and that will make a difference in schools; (b) people are afraid of the diversity of 
public school students and uniforms, says Brunsma, are ñan attempt to assert some kind of control in the face 
of uncertaintiesé For all our talk of diversity, we donôt like the work behind the word, which is to actually 
make diversity a strength;ò and (c) corporate clothiers are offering incentives for schools to buy their uniforms. 
  
              Å Uniforms are now much more common in high-poverty schools than more affluent suburban and 
private schools. ñItôs no longer a marker of elite status,ò notes Brunsma. ñItôs become a marker of 
disadvantage.ò  
 
        Å Educators who swear that they see improvements after students begin to wear uniforms are not 
delusional, he says. ñPerceptions arenôt reality. Perceptions sometimes are important interpretations of reality, 
but often they can mask deeper issues. Because teachers know this policy is being implemented from the top 
down and they know the desired outcome, itôs like putting on rose-colored glasses. Youôre trying to make it 
work, so youôre going to say it works, and youôre going to see the good things.ò  
 
             Å Brunsma sarcastically dismisses the argument that uniforms make it easier for parents to dress 
their children in the morning: ñIf thatôs why the district wants to pursue this, to make their parentsô morning 
time easier, then OK,ò he says.  
 

Å Even in a school with uniformly-dressed students, there are subtle distinctions between those of 
different SES levels: some parents can afford more than one uniform while other students wear the same 
uniform day after day and are teased for looking rumpled. 

 
            Å Brunsma also takes issue with the argument that, even if requiring uniforms doesnôt make much 
difference, itôs a harmless innovation. ñItôs fairly problematic,ò he argues, ñbecause itôs diverting our attention 
from much more fundamental aspects of public education.ò 
  
ñClothes-Mindedò by Samantha Stainburn in Teacher Magazine, May/June 2005 (Vol. XVI, #6, p. 14-15), 
http://www.edweek.org/tm/articles/2005/05/01/06interview.h16.html  
  
  
 
Phil Joslin 
Head of School 
pjoslin@osc.lk 

http://www.edweek.org/tm/articles/2005/05/01/06interview.h16.html
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Secondary Principal 

If you attended the 3 Way conferences and have not 
yet registered your feedback please could I ask you to 
do this asap?  The form will be closed for responses 
at the end of the first week back from the holiday. If 
you would click on this link to do so, there are only 4 
multiple choice questions so it will be very quick to do! 
 
Happy Holidays! 
 
Claire McQuillan 
secondaryprincipal@osc.lk 
 

 
 

This week was a fantastic celebration of artistic 
talent and cultural celebration.  The Middle School 
production of The Emperorôs Nightingale was 
superbly acted and directed and beautifully 
supported by the musical accompaniment.  The 
talents of both students and teachers here at OSC 
are remarkable.   
 
Todayôs Sinhala and Tamil New Year event was a 
wonderful cultural experience organized by the 
primary teachers and students but including all our 
community for the first time.  It was great to see 
the Secondary SGA dancing together in the space 
that had just been the performance area of the 
kindergarten kids, a true drawing together of the 
best elements of our community. 
 
Now it is Friday and after a long number of weeks 
without a break, I think that staff and students alike 
are ready for a holiday.  Our Grade 12ôs will be 
revising for their final examinations but I hope that 
they too will take some time each day to have a 
walk, speak with family and enjoy time together.  A 
balance of all things leads to the greatest success 
and whilst revision is a necessary activity at this 
point, so too is sleep and physical well-being.      
 
 
Upcoming events: 
 
SAISA 
20-22 April 
Boysô basketball  
Girlsô football  
Track and Field - hosted by OSC 
 
April 24

th
  

Co-curricular activities Block 4 begins 
 
April 27th 
Music Makers 7pm Auditorium 
 
 

https://goo.gl/forms/eJge0nN4efIRVrt92
mailto:secondaryprincipal@osc.lk


Primary Principal 
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Sinhala & Tamil New Year Celebrations 
 
OSCôs Sinhala & Tamil New Year assembly is full of tradition and entertainment, and todayôs show was all of 
that! This year the assembly was planned and facilitated by our Grade 1 team along with our Host Nation 
Coordinator, Ms. Shahareen. We are also pleased to see our secondary students involved in the 
entertainment with some traditional dancing.  
 
Throughout the week, primary students participated in traditional drumming and dancing workshops, provided 
by outside facilitators. This is a new initiative aimed at increasing cultural awareness around this auspicious 
holiday celebration.  Students also learn a great deal about the cultural traditions, games, dances, food and 
fireworks that take place during the Sinhala/Tamil New Year. My favorites are always the coconut scraping 
and bun eating, but not to forget the excitement of climbing the greased pole! Thank you to all parents who 
came out to support and participate in the fun and games for this assemblyéI believe it is Primaryôs most 
impressive assembly of the year!  
 
April Break 
The end of term is finally here. Everyone has been working extremely hard and it has paid off with significant 
accomplishments. Now it is time to rest!  I urge you all to relax, sleep-in, read a book and spend some quality 
time with family and friends during your holiday. We only have 8 short weeks when we return from break, and 
it will be busyéso use this time to recharge your batteries. 
 
MAP Testing 
Right after the break, primary students in Grades 2-5 will undergo our second session of MAP (Measures of 
Academic ProgressÈ) testing for this academic year. Our annual testing periods run in September and April.  
  
Once we complete the testing period and compile the results, parents will be emailed individual student 
results in PDF format. 
 
In order to support your child please help to ensure that they get a good nightôs rest and breakfast before their 
testing days. In addition, please reinforce that this is a measure of their best effort and not an assessment for 
their math and language class. We encourage focus and determination without stress or anxiety. 
 
Below is the testing schedule for Primary students during the Weeks of April 17th ï May 5th. 
 
 
 

 MAP TESTING SCHEDULE 
Primary 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Period Mon. 17 April Tues. 18 April Wed. 26 April Thur. 27 April 

1 

7:35-8:30 

Gr.5 

Reading 

Gr.2 

Reading 

Gr.2 

Math 

Gr.5 

Math 

2 

9:45-10:40 

Gr.3 

Reading 

Gr.4 

Reading 

Gr.4 

Math 

Gr.3 

Math 



From the DP Coordinatoré... 

DP1 students have successfully moved beyond the initial flurry of Extended Essay (EE) deadlines into the 6 
week ógrey zoneô where the essence of the EE will become more evident: an assessment task designed to 
develop students as independent enquirers and learners. During this period, students will still be meeting 
regularly with their supervisors for advice but the incentive to move forwards with their research is coming 
firmly from within. Managing such a large chunk of time is tricky and students will need to plan carefully so 
that at the next ócheckpointô in the middle of May, supervisors will be able to see evidence that the student is 
about half way through their work. Students will receive an EE grade on their Semester 2 report. 
 
With only one more week of class time before the DP2 students are officially released for study leave, the 
focus is review, revise and practice for the May exams. The last day for DP students is Monday 24th April with 
a small number of students sitting their first exam on Friday 28th in the afternoon. As with any activity, 
students need to be prepare well for maximum performance. Part of this preparation is ensuring good eating, 
sleeping and exercise habits during the exam period. Getting a good nightôs sleep before an exam is probably 
going to better that cramming late into the night, for example. This will also ensure that students will be able to 
function well at 7:30 in the morning! Please help your son or daughter by monitoring their well-being through 
these final, quite stressful weeks of their high school experience. On May 19th, they can relax. I will send a 
more detailed email about the exams during the week following our April break. 
 
 
Will Duncan 
DP Coordinator 
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Students who miss these MAP sessions due to unavoidable circumstances will have an opportunity 
for Make-Up test on May 3rd for Math and on May 5th for Reading. 
 
Important Notices: 
 
¶ April 10th ï 14th  - April Break ñNO SCHOOLò 
¶ April 17th 28th  - MAP Testing 
¶ April 24th   - Start of Block 4ôs After School Activity 
¶ April 25th   - Primary Talent Show 
 
 
 
 
Enjoy the April Break. 
 
Regards, 
 
Jason Grandbois 
Primary School Principal 
jgrandbois@osc.lk 
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Standardized Academic Testing at the Overseas School of Colombo 
MAP (Measures of Academic Progress) 

April 2017 
  

Dear Parents: 
  
Over the three weeks following our break, students in Grades 2-10 will undergo our second session of MAP 
(Measures of Academic ProgressÈ) testing for this academic year. Our annual testing periods run in 
September and April. MAP tests are used to determine your childôs instructional level and to measure 
academic growth throughout the school year, as well as from year to year, in the areas of Reading and 
Mathematics. Your child will take each test on a computer, during a scheduled time period in the 
morning, in a classroom. 
 

MAP tests are unique in that they adapt to be appropriate for each childôs level of learning. As a result, every 
student has the same opportunity to succeed and maintain a positive attitude toward testing. With MAP tests, 
we can administer shorter tests (40-60 minutes) and use less class time while still receiving detailed, accurate 
information about your childôs growth. 
  

Once we complete the testing period and compile the results, parents will be emailed individual student 
results in PDF format. 
 

MAP tests focus on every childôs individual growth and achievement. Partnering to help all kids learn, parents 
and teachers can have a profound positive effect on the lives of our children. In order to support your child 
please help to ensure that they get a good nightôs rest and breakfast before their testing days. In addition, 
please reinforce that this is a measure of their best effort and not an assessment for their math and language 
class. We encourage focus and determination without stress or anxiety. 
 

Below is the testing schedule for Primary and Secondary students during the weeks of April 17
th
 ï May 5

th
. 

 
MAP TESTING SCHEDULE  

Primary  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Secondary  

Clover Hicks, MYP Coordinator/MYP Science/ASA Coordinator 

Period Mon. 17 April Tues. 18 April Wed. 26 April Thur. 27 

1 

7:35-8:30 

Gr.5 

Reading 

Gr.2 

Reading 

Gr.2 

Math 

Gr.5 

Math 

2 

9:45-10:40 

Gr.3 

Reading 

Gr.4 

Reading 

Gr.4 

Math 

Gr.3 

Math 

Block 
Monday 24 
April 

Tuesday 25 
April 

Wednesday, April 
26 

Thursday 27 
April 

Friday 28 
April 

1  Gr. 7 Math     

2  Gr. 9 Math    Gr. 8 Math 

3  Gr. 10 Math    Gr. 6 Math 

Block 
Monday 1 Tuesday 2 May Wednesday 3 May Thursday 4 May Friday 5 May 

1 

HOLIDAY 

Gr. 7 Reading Math Make-Up 

(PYP and MYP) 

 Reading Make-
Up 

(PYP and 
MYP) 

2 Gr. 9 Reading Gr. 8 Reading 

3 
Gr. 10 Reading Gr. 6 Reading 
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CO-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES  

2016-2017 
PRESENTS BLOCK 4/SEASON 4 

Registration opens Wednesday, April 5   

Activities run Monday, April 24
th
 - Friday, May 26

th
 , 

 
Parents and Homeroom Teachers, 
 

The electronic sign up for Co-Curricular programs (Gecko Athletics, Performing Arts, Service Learning and 
After School Activities) Block 4 will start on April 5th. Students will complete the online form with assistance 
from Homeroom teachers.  (Please ensure that each student has submitted by Monday, April 17th). Most of 
the offerings are self-explanatory, included are descriptions for those that require a little more detail.  
 
Encourage students not to overextend themselves because their commitment and attendance are required.  
 
Thanks, Clover Hicks ï ASA Coordinator (Student Center) 
 
Sporty Activities (Badminton, Wall Climbing, Yoga, Fun Basketball) 
These activities may be less formal and competitive than Gecko Athletics, but you will still be required to wear 
EITHER your PE Kit or other acceptable sporting wear (shorts, t-shirt, trainers). 
 
MYP Survival (6-10) 
Adjusting to the changing demands of the MYP can be a challenge. This ASA will be time for you to work with 
an MYP teacher to help you navigate your Homework, Task completion, ManageBac, Sgoogle account and 
activities. Find balance and peace of mind, invest in your own well-being. You can do it! 
 
Ballroom Dancing (6-11) 
Ballroom Dancing is an activity created by students for students of all ages. Youôll learn and practice dances 
such as the Walz, Foxtrott, Cha Cha Cha and we are open to your suggestions as well. This is mainly about 
having fun so come join us in the Gym on Wednesdays 1:40-2:40 and letôs get ready to Rumba! 
 
Private Instrumental lessons 
If you would like to have private instrumental lessons, then please check this box. You will then be contacted 
by Mr. Lancelot Perera who will put you in touch with the individual instrument teacher, and you will arrange 
lessons after school to fit your schedule. At the moment, teachers are available for the following instruments: 
piano, guitar (both electric and acoustic), clarinet and drums. However, if you are interested in learning 
another instrument, please check the box anyway and discuss it with Mr. Perera.  
 
Theatre Screenings (6-11) 
Using Digital Theatre Plus as a resource, sign up to come view some of the world's finest productions; 
ranging from classical Shakespeare to more contemporary and internationally recognized performances, all in 
the comfort of the Black Box. 
 
Clay Bead Making (6-11) 
Big, bold statement jewellery is an enduring trend we can't get enough of, and it's hotter than ever this 
season. Colorful clay beads are a fun way to achieve this look, and the best part is, making them is incredibly 
easy and very inexpensive. Using air drying clay allows you to get really creative with the shapes and forms 
that you create. Not only can you make your own beads, you can make some beautiful pendants and charms 
as well. Using air drying clay requires a little bit of extra patience (As you wait for them to dry) but it is an easy 
fun (and slightly messy) material to work with! 
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MATH COUNTS (6-7, 10)  
The Middle School OSC Math SAISA team will be travelling to AISE in Cairo, Egypt next year for the intense 
Math Counts competition and we're looking for exceptional MAthletes to join us! If you're interested in 
developing your math skills or want to take on a new challenge, please sign up. If you're in 7th grade, this will 
be the last opportunity to compete...  
 
Sign Ups will officially be open to Middle Schoolers grades 6 and 7. (Important: 10th grade Student Coaches, 
please sign up here as well). 
 
Gecko Athletics Season 4 
 
Gecko Athletics Volleyball (7-11) 
Students will work to improve their fitness, skills and tactical understanding of the game in preparation for the 
August season. Come along learn, play and have fun.  
 
Gecko Swim Club (Gr 3-8) 
This will be a lane swim club for proficient swimmers who can swim at least 100m (4 laps) non-stop. Students 
will swim to maintain their water fitness and improve their starts and turns. their stroke technique, strength and 
endurance in the water in preparation for the August season.  
 
Gecko Athletics Middle School Girlsô Football (Gr 4-8) 
Students will practice twice per week to improve their fitness, skills and tactical understanding of the game. 
We will play some friendly games against other International Schools in Colombo. Students should sign up for 
and attend both sessions. 
 
Gecko Athletics Cricket. (Gr 6-11) 
Come and enjoy a hardball net session and improve your fielding skills and play a softball game on the field. 
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TICKETS FOR MUSIC MAKERS CONCERT  
ARE NOW ON SALE!! 

 

 
The final concert of the year, Music Makers, is fast approaching, and will be held on Thursday 27th 
April, at 7pm in the OSC Auditorium. 
 

Tickets are likely to sell out fast, so please get yours early to avoid disappointment. They are priced 
500 rupees, to include finger food in the interval, and are now available to purchase from the OSC 
Business Office. 
 

The concert is in a similar format to the Gala, with performances from all the main instrumental and 
vocal ensembles in school, as well as solo performances. Students from Grades 3 to 12 will be 
involved, and it promises to be an amazing evening of music making, with a very varied programme 
of Jazz, Popular and Classical items. This year we will also have a "Stomp" style performance from 
the Grade 10 Music class: expect to see some very unusual looking "instruments" on stage! 
 

I hope very much that you will be able to join us to support the dedicated work of all the performers: 
it is a great way to end the performing year. 
 

Loretta Duncan 
HOD Arts 
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8-16 April School vacation  

19 April Full Faculty Meeting  

20-22 April SAISA Track & Field Tournament - OSC  

 SAISA Boysô Basketball, Kathmandu  

 SAISA Girlsô Soccer, Dhaka  

25 April Primary Talent Show 9.45 a.m. 

26 April MYP Parent Workshop - ñSummer 
Strategies for Academic Successò 

 

26 April Music Makers Dress Rehearsal - 
Auditorium 

1.30 p.m. 

27 April Music Makers - Auditorium 7.00 p.m. 

28 April IBDP Examinations begin  

1 May Holiday  

2-5 May DP Geography Field Study, Sinharaja  

3-5 May Primary Art Exhibition - PMPR  

3 May MYP Parent Workshop - Introduction to the 
Personal Project for Grade 9 parents - 
SMPR 

 

3 May Primary Student Led Conferences  

4 May SCN Annual General Meeting 7.45 a.m. 

   

   

UPCOMING MEETINGS/EVENTSéé 

*Changes to calendar 

 
 

CLOSURE OF OSC FACILITIES DURING APRIL 
VACATION 

 
 

PLEASE NOTE THAT ALL OSC FACILITIES INCLUDING THE 
 

 SWIMMING POOL AND SCHOOL OFFICES WILL BE  
 

CLOSED FROM SUNDAY 9TH APRIL TO SUNDAY 16TH  
 

APRIL. 
 
 



The Overseas School of Colombo  
Pelawatte, P.O. Box 9 
Battaramulla, Sri Lanka 
Tel: (94-11) 2784920-2 
Fax: (94-11) 2784999 
Email: admin@osc.lk 
Web: www.osc.lk 
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For sale!!!  

 

 

 

 

 
 

New Super Luxury Mansion for Sale in Hokandara ï��Spacious 5 Bedrooms with all modern amenities 
including serene paddy field view. 86 Perches + 65 Perches paddy field, including furniture and 
infinity pool overlooking paddy field.  (owner migrating) Price Rs.210 million (negotiable) for inquiries 
Please contact 076 5454046. 


